
 

 

 

Dear Praying Friends, ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​          February 2025                      

 

2025 marks a great milestone for me. This is my 20th year in camp ministry. As the years go by, the 
fruit becomes greater and more precious to see.  In February, our church hosts its annual missions 
conference. With world missions on my mind, I thought I would share with you a few testimonies of 
how God has used Kyte River Revival Campgrounds to call young men into missions. 

One of our guest speakers for this summer is Missionary Keith Putnam home on furlough from 
Brazil. When Bro. Keith was a boy, I was his camp counselor. As a teenager, he served on our summer 
camp staff. I remember having conversations with him at camp about what he wanted to do with his 
life. Even as a teenager he would tell me about God’s calling on his life to be a missionary to Brazil. 
Although he was not called to missions at camp, it is a blessing to see a former teen staff member 
serving the Lord and, now, having him back to preach to the next generation of campers.  

Recently I received a picture and message from Preacher Gomez who stays on the road preaching 
out across the country. Recently at a church in Tennessee, he met Johnny who is a missionary on his 
way to England. He told Preacher Gomez he was saved and called to preach as a boy at our camp. I 
remember many summers having Johnny at camp but frankly lost track of him when he graduated 
from high school. It was a great blessing to hear that sermons he heard at camp have had such an 
impact on his life.  

Max grew up coming to our camp. He was saved and called to missions at our camp as a boy. I just 
finished a semester of soulwinning with him as he pursues God’s calling on his life as a student at 
Providence Baptist College.  

Faithfulness pays off. We praise the Lord for these missionary related decisions and the thousands 
more that have been made over the past 20 years.  

Our summer schedule has been published. Would you join us in praying that the Lord would allow 
us to see 2000 campers attend this summer? Thank you again for your faithful prayers and support. 

 

In Christ,  
Bro. Todd Oprzedek 
Camp Director 


